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Zion News 

Words from Pastor 
 

Dear Members of Zion, 

Greeting someone with a warm smile and a sincere “hello” or “good morning” has a way of lifting 
one’s spirits.  It’s good for you and it’s good for those whom you are greeting.  In the same way, when we 
tell someone “God be with you” or “God bless you” you are also demonstrating your sincere concern for the 
well being of those whom God had placed in your life. 

When we speak of “God’s love” we need look no further than the cross of our Lord Jesus.  For it is 
there that we find the ultimate proof of God’s love.  It is on the cross that payment for our sin was made.  It 
was there that the gifts of forgiveness and life eternal were secured for all who trust in Jesus as Savior and 
Lord.  

The victory was won two thousand years ago on a hill outside of Jerusalem known as Calvary.  Yet 
we still struggle with sin in our world and in our lives.  The Apostle Paul writing in 2 Thessalonians 3: 5 
says: 

“May the Lord direct your hearts into God’s love and Christ’s perseverance.” 

When we think of the three years of our Lord’s earthy ministry we can only marvel at our Lord’s 
perseverance.  Beginning with his temptation in the wilderness after His Baptism, Jesus spent three years 
preaching and teaching.  Then came our Lord’s trial, crucifixion, death and victorious resurrection.  Through 
it all, our Lord persevered. 

St. Paul’s words from 2 Thessalonians 3:5 express well our feelings as Christians as we encourage 
and build one another up in Christ.  Again St. Paul writes: 

“May the Lord direct your hearts into God’s love and Christ’s perseverance.” 

  This is the kind of encouragement we all and should strive to share with others.  This is the encour-
agement that God offers through faith in our Savior, the Lord Jesus Christ. 

Blessings, 

 Pastor Bruce 
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Vicar 

DCE 

Things have gone well for me this past month. We finished up teaching school, and I think the kids are very 
excited to have a summer vacation. They were getting a little squirrelly towards the end of the year. It’s going 
to be different not having school to teach. I’ll certainly miss the kids, but it also will be nice to have some 
more time to do shut in visits and other tasks that I need to do.  

 

Immediately after school got out, I decided to take some time off and get married. Because that’s what normal 
people do right? Of course, I’m joking, since the wedding was planned for quite some time. But I did take 
some time off and I did get married. I am very excited to have Samantha here with me in Pierce! And she is 
also very excited to be here with me and to get to know you folks over the next few months! I hope you will 
spend some time talking to her, because I think she’s pretty awesome! I will say for myself; it is good to be 
back in Pierce. I missed you guys the week that I was gone.  

Dear Church Family, Thank you for all you do to further God's Kingdom here in Pierce.  What an exciting 
month June will be for our children and youth.  ROAR! VBS is well underway.  We anticipate 130 children 
to attend and the opportunity to share the Gospel with them in a fun and relative way. We will have a roar-ing 
good time studying how God lead the Israelites out of captivity and how God showed His love to us by send-
ing Jesus as our Savior.  Because we all should know that when life gets WILD - God is GOOD! I cannot 
thank our volunteers enough for the countless hours they put in to make this ministry a success.   

As VBS wraps up the FUSION Youth group will welcome next years 7th graders to join us at our monthly 
Game Night on Sunday June 9th from 4-6 in the gym. FUSION focuses on fusing faith life with our everyday 
lives so we look forward to diving into God's word often to have honest discussions about current top-
ics.  Then the NYG team will be making our final preparations for our big trip next month. God is working in 
our midst to grow a strong faith life in our youth and I am honored to have a front row seat.  Please pray for 
all our young people during this exciting month. 

Serving the Lord with you, 

Laura Ahlers, DCE 

 

DISCOUNT CARDS for sale - See one of the youth attending the NYG to purchase yours today.  For only 
$10 you can support the youth and enjoy a full year of discounts at your favorite shops and restaurants! We 
Thank all 17 of the businesses represented on our card for their donations.  

Fusion Youth will meet June 9th from 4-6 
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Zion LLL--Mission Connection. 

 

Ladies Aid  
 

The Zion Lutheran Ladies Aid met on Wed. May 1st for their regular monthly meeting with 12  
members and Vicar Mork in attendance. 
 
The meeting opened with the singing of the hymn “Chief of Sinners Though I Be”. The devotion titled 
“ A time to Plant” was read by Sharolyn Buss. Vicar Mork led the topic titled “Keep Christ Close,  
Remember your Baptism.” 
 
The business meeting was conducted by President Sharolyn Buss. The April committee served  
regular aid meeting lunch, served 1 funeral and sent 7 cards. 
The ladies also presented Vicar Mork with a wedding gift in honor of his May 18th wedding to  
Samantha. 
There was no correspondence and bills were allowed. 
Honored for their May birthdays  were Sharolyn Buss, Janelle Feddern and Sandy Rakowsky.  
Laurita Nitz was recognized for her 63 wedding anniversary  
The meeting closed with prayers and singing “God Be With You Till We Meet Again” A May Day  
basket exchange was also held following the meeting. 
Lunch was served by the May committee Dorthalie Walmsley and LaVon Wachter. 
The next regular meeting date is scheduled for Wed June 5th begining at 1:30 PM and visitors are  
always welcome. 

 
The Zion LLL—MC closed out its 2018-2019 year on May 16th.  Since we are hosting the LLL Zone 11 Fall Rally we 
will begin our new LLL—MC year on Thursday, August 8th.  The officers were re-elected; Betty Hixson, secretary-
treasurer; Sandy Buckendahl, vice-president; Arlan Warneke, president; and Larry Silhacek, LHM Ambassador.  We set 
Sunday, September 15th as Lutheran Hour Ministries Sunday, and the LLL Zone 11 Rally as September 29th.  
 We also sent $300.00 to the Nebraska LLL District for its Special Projects.  They include Church Worker banquet or 
Special Events in St. Louis and Seward; Nebraska Men's Network; Lebanon LHM Ministry Office; State Fair Booth 
Ministry; and LLL Student Church Worker Scholarships.  
 Our new Bible study for the fall will be the LHM video study of “How We Got the Bible”.  You are welcome to join us 
for this interesting Bible topic. You will enjoy learning how the Bible was formed to make-up the 66 books we 
have.  The LLL—MC meets the second Thursday of each month from August through May at 7:00 p.m. 
A Summer Activity for Kids 
from Lutheran Hour Ministries 
 Having the chance to share God’s Word with people around the world by traveling to other countries on mission trips 
has always been a part of the church’s outreach program for teens and adults. However, until now, there have been very 
few opportunities for children to experience outreach in the same hands-on manner.  
 
Gospel Adventures is Lutheran Hour Ministries’ newly designed program that allows children to "travel" the world 
from the comfort and safety of their school, church, or home. With Gospel Adventures: Passport to Peru, children can 
immerse themselves in Peruvian culture and learn about Christian children just like them who are living in another coun-
try. The curriculum is set up in a flexible way to fit your schedule, and also makes for a great resource to use in summer 
Bible activities.  
 
It is not too late to sign up for Gospel Adventures. Visit gospeladventures.org! 
 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/n2l14v/rdhgrw/36fk4iw
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LWML Agape Circle 
 

 The LWML Agape Circle met Wednesday, May 8th, at Zion Lutheran Church with 11 members present. 
Marlys Bockelman gave the devotion, In the Cross of Christ I Glory”.  President, Lynette Koehler shared the 
history of one of her favorite hymns “Joyful, Joyful We Adore Thee”.  President Lynette, led the bible study 
“Caring for the Body of Christ”. 
 
President Lynette conducted the business meeting.   Members attending the Norfolk Zone Spring Rally re-
ported on their excellent experience.  Janelle Feddern reported that at the service event she attended at Con-
cordia College, weighted blankets and 65 tag blankets for babies were made and given to Lutheran Family 
Services for distribution.  Bible studies were also held at this worthwhile event. 
 
Members of Zion and our community will be showing off their biblical outfits and modeling talents during 
the LWML Biblical Style show to be held Saturday, June 8th, beginning at 10:30 a.m. at the Zion Lutheran 
Auditorium.  The show will include a pork sandwich/salad luncheon.  Free will donations will go to the Or-
phan Grain Train, Mission Central, Lutheran Chapel and a seminary student.  Please plan on attending for fun 
and fellowship! 
 
The meeting ended with the collection of mites during the LWML pledge, the singing of the birthday song to 
Janelle Feddern and dessert served by hostess, Marlys Bockelman.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, 
June 12th at 7:00 p.m. at Zion, with Jolene Smith as hostess.  Guests are always welcome. 
 

 
LWML KATHERINE CIRCLE 

The Zion LWML Katherine Circle met on Wednesday, May 8th, 2019 at Zion Lutheran Church with 3 mem-
bers present.  Devotions were given by Shirley Warneke “The Good Shepherd” based on John 10:7-18. 
Pastor Bruce led the Bible study “Caring for the Body of Christ” looking up Bible passages on the caring for 
the physical and spiritual body of Christ. 
 Our Vice President Anne Weber reminded us Columbus and Fremont Zones will host the convention in Co-
lumbus on June 26th and 27th, 2020. The National LWML Convention, “In Praise to the LORD” is in Mobile, 
AL on June 20-23, 2019. Norfolk Zone LWML will be hosting the District Fall Retreat on Saturday, October 
12, 1019 at Our Savior Lutheran Church, Norfolk.  Our mites were collected. 
 Our next meeting will be held June 12th with Ardith Warneke giving devotions and Angie Bruce   providing 
lunch. 
 You are always welcome to join us for a Bible study, short meeting and lunch and fellowship.  
 Respectfully Submitted, 
Shirley Warneke 
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Greetings from Ryan Maser Incoming Vicar 
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Biblical 

Style Show Luncheon 

Saturday June 8, 2019 

10:30 AM 

Zion Lutheran Auditorium  
Free Will donation to benefit  

mission projects 
Hosted by Zion LWML Circles 
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ZION LUTHERAN CHURCH VOTER’S MEETING MAY 9, 2019 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Rick Sirek. 
Pastor Bruce opened with prayer. 

Roll call was taken and the minutes of the January meeting were reviewed.  Anne Weber made 
a motion to accept the minutes as read.  Doug Cromwell seconded.  Motion carried. 

Greg Warneke gave the Treasurer’s Report.  Submitted as written.  Greg moved to accept his 
report.  Gerry Krueger seconded.  Motion carried. 

Mike Baumann gave the Mission Treasurer’s Report.  Submitted as written.  Mike moved to 
accept his report.  Gerald Hixson seconded.  Motion carried. 

There was no Endowment Meeting to report.  

Tom Weinrich gave the Statistical Report as written.  It was noted there was a change in the 
wording of a new member that transferred in.  Tom moved to accept his report.  Chris Krueger 
seconded.  Motion carried. 

Tom Weinrich presented the Elders Report.  There was over $5000 donated for flood relief.  
Elders found member with a need, used the donated money plus some of the funds available in 
the Benevolence Fund as was decided in the previous Voter’s Meeting. The Elders are starting 
a Debt Drive.  There will be a mailing to all members as well as announcements at each ser-
vice.  Their hope is to retire 50 to 60% of the debt now with the remainder retired this fall.  
The Attendance Rally was a bust with the flooding as well as the bad weather this spring.  It 
will be revisited again in the fall.  Gary Theis will be here May 19.  Pastor has to preach for 
Pastor Miller on that day.  Vicar Mork will be gone May 15 through the 22nd, he is getting mar-
ried.  Vicar’s final sermon will be at the July 28/29 services.  The new Vicar and his wife will 
arrive the first part of August.  Adult Education classes begin Sunday May 12 and also Mon-
day evening May 13.  Lifetouch Pictures will be the last week in September and the first week 
in October.  Tom moved to accept his report.  Gerald Hixson seconded.  Motion carried. 

Doug Cromwell gave the Trustee’s Report.  Submitted as written.  Doug moved to accept his 
report without approving the concrete project, a separate motion will be voted on for the con-
crete project.  Anne Weber seconded.  Motion carried. 

Gerry Krueger made a motion to approve up to $16,000 for the Trustee’s Concrete Project.  
Greg Warneke seconded.  Motion carried. 

Kyle Halsey gave the School Repot.  Cole Tietgen has volunteered to serve as Athletic Direc-
tor for the next school year.  Teacher’s contracts have all been returned.  Ute Bernhardt, teach-
er’s aide for the last 23 years, has submitted her resignation.  Tara Oestreich has been hired.  
Last week the long process of getting our school accredited was successfully completed.  The 
board is grateful for the countless hours spent by Stacy Johnson and the staff to keep our 
school accredited and in good standing.   
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The Wild Game Feed was held March 30th, after being postponed due to the flooding.  The free 
will offering was donated to The Pierce Fire and Rescue $2000, Pierce Flood Relief $2000, 
and The Benevolence Fund $2283.  After expenses and the donation to the community for 
flood relief, the Wild Game Feed had a profit of just over $50,000.  The WGF was again very 
successful and the Committee is very thankful for all the help and donations to make this fund-
raiser a success.  This quarter’s non-member tuition was given to the church, $5320.  The total 
tuition given to the church for the year is $15, 400.  Kyle made a motion to accept his report.  
Chris Krueger seconded.  Motion carried. 

Lorie Sullivan gave the Stewardship Report.  The Debt Drive letters will go out next week.  A 
new Church Directory will be done this fall, pictures will be taken the last week in September 
and the first week in October.  Members can sign up online.  Notices will be printed in the bul-
letins. 

Pastor Bruce gave his report.  Submitted as written.  Pastor moved to accept his report.  Tom 
Weinrich seconded.  Motion carried.   

Vicar Mork gave his report.  Submitted as written.  Gerald Hixson moved to accept his report.  
Jerald Wachter seconded.  Motion carried. 

Stacy Johnson gave the School Report.  Stacy shared some information in their work to keep 
our school accredited.   Submitted as written.  Stacy moved to accept her report.  Arlen Warn-
eke seconded.  Motion carried. 

Laura Ahlers gave the DCE Report.  Laura noted that in the last minutes, she and John were to 
leave for Haiti but they did not get to make the trip.  Laura submitted her report as written.  
She moved to accept her report.  Delwin Herbolsheimer seconded.  Motion carried. 

No old business was discussed. 

New Business.  Mike Baumann mentioned that there are a couple of separate accounts with 
small amounts of money in them.  The interest account has roughly $400 and the church coun-
cil meal money for the Lenten supper $359.  This money should be put to use.  Greg Warneke 
made a motion to move the amounts to the Benevolence Fund.  Anne Weber seconded.  Mo-
tion carried. 

Mike Krueger made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Delwin Herbolsheimer seconded.  Mo-
tion carried.  

Closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sherri Krueger 
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